
 

 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

 Our Ref:        25-1774 

 Your Ref : 20763147 

 Telephone:   8207 5555 

 

 
 
Email:
 
 
Dear  
 
Re: Freedom of Information Act application 
  
In reference to your application made pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (FOI Act), 
access was sought to:  
 

“Any documents showing how many police officers were deployed at Adelaide Oval on New 
Year’s Eve 31 December 2024. A list of all incidents occurring at Adelaide Oval including 
time, nature of incident and age of those involved. Table form is sufficient.” 

On 8 January 2025 I telephoned your office and clarified the scope of your request to be: 

"Any documents showing how many police officers were deployed on patrol within Adelaide 
Oval on New Year’s Eve 31 December 2024 specifically for the BBL14 (Adelaide Strikers v 
Perth Scorchers) cricket match. A list of all incidents occurring at Adelaide Oval during the 
BBL14 Cricket match including time, nature of incident and age of those involved. Table form 
is sufficient" 

South Australia Police (SAPOL) has located information that falls within the scope of your request 
and agree to release this information to you in full. 

In relation to this part of your request: 
 

“Any documents showing how many police officers were deployed on patrol within Adelaide 
Oval on New Year’s Eve 31 December 2024 specifically for the BBL14 (Adelaide Strikers v 
Perth Scorchers) cricket match.” 

 
Three police officers were deployed in a command or information capacity and 20 in a patrol capacity.   
 
 






